
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION Ill 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL 60532-4352 

David P. Nolan, P.E. 
Assistant Vice President/Associate 
SCI Engineering, Inc. 
130 Point West Boulevard 
St. Charles, Missouri 63301 

Dear Mr. Nolan: 

September 30, 2014 

We have completed our review of the request dated June 25, 2014, requesting that NRC 
Materials License No. 24-20039-01 be amended to name you as the Radiation Safety Officer 
(RSO) and that you be authorized to conduct the in-house training program for new gauge 
users. As you were made aware by telephone on September 26, 2014, at this time, we are 
unable to approve that part of your request that you be authorized to conduct the in-house 
training program for new gauge users. As was discussed with you during our telephone 
conversation, additional training and experience is needed, based on NRC guidance on the 
training and experience necessary to be considered qualified to conduct training in portable 
gauge use as a course instructor is provided in Appendix D of NUREG-1556, Volume 1, 
Revision 1 (http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/v1/r1/). At the 
conclusion of our conversation, you confirmed your understanding of this point, and stated that 
you would provide a signed and dated letter withdrawing that part of your request, and would 
confirm your understanding that before using licensed materials, authorized users will have 
successfully completed the in-house training as conducted by the approved current instructor, 
William J. Guerdan, or one of the training courses described in user training criteria section 
(Section 8.8) in NUREG-1556, Vol. 1., Rev. 1 (e.g., manufacturer's training). At this time, we 
have not yet received your letter modifying your initial request as discussed. 

We request that you provide the requested letter by October 1, 2014. The letter, which can be 
submitted via facsimile (630-829-9782) or emailed to me as an attached scanned document 
(.pdf format)), must be signed and dated, and should refer to Control No. 584239. Thank you 
for you for your cooperation in this matter. 

In accordance with Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," 
a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS), accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 

Sincerely, 

O~·~. t c9 I J)tJ) 
Dennis P. O'Dowd 
Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing Branch 


